DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT CHIEF OF STAFF FOR INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT
600 ARMY PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20310-0600

December 27, 2016

MEMORANDUM FOR: Ms. Diedre Lloyd (USEPA Region-4) and Mr. Jamie Woods (TDEC)

SUBJECT: Notification of Change in Army BRAC Program Manager for Defense Depot
Memphis, Tennessee

1. Please be advised that effective January 1, 2017 Mr. James (“Jay”) Foster will assume the
ACSIM-ODB program manager responsibilities for Defense Depot Memphis, Tennessee
(DDMT).

2. In accordance with Section XllI, Paragraph B of the Federal Facility Agreement dated March
1995 between the Defense Logistics Agency, the Tennessee Department of Environment and
Conservation, and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Region 4; this letter serves as
formal notification for the change in program management. On December 13, 2016, an informal
notification of this assignment was provided to the parties during the Site Management Team
conference call.

3. Please update your records with the following contact information:

Mr. James C. Foster,

BRAC Program Manager,
Headquarters Department of the Army,
Assistant Chief of Staff for Installation Management (DAIM-ODB),
Army Pentagon,

2530 Crystal Drive (Taylor Building),
Arlington, VA. 22202-3934

Direct Telephone: 703.545.2541
Blackberry: 571.224.4089

Cell: 540.287.7764

Email: James.C.Foster10.civ@mail.mil.

4. For additional information please contact Ms. Joan Hutton, CALIBRE BRAC Environmental
Coordinator, at (571)403-3308, (joan.hutton@calibresys.com).

(2 pr0e0 ) Sl
JAMES C. FOSTER

Program Manager,
Base Realignment and Closure Division
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